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No. 10352/2DSNG

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Russian Federation presents its compliments to the 

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Ukraine and in respect of the latter’s note No. 72/22-663-1651 of 

July 12, 2017, in addition to note No. 101272/dsng of July 28, 2017 of the Ministry of Foreign 

Affairs of the Russian Federation, has the honor to report the following on the matter of the 

construction of the bridge across the Kerch Strait. 

As a consequence of the reunification of the Republic of Crimea and the city of Sevastopol 

with the Russian Federation, the Republic of Crimea and the city of Sevastopol became part of the 

Russian Federation. In addition to the other marine spaces defined by international law adjacent to 

the Crimean Peninsula to which the sovereignty, sovereign rights and jurisdiction of the Russian 

Federation applied, its sovereignty now also fully applies to the waters of the Kerch Strait. 

In the exercise of its sovereignty, the Russian Federation has therefore taken the decision 

to construct 
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a transport crossing over the Kerch Strait. In the present situation the agreement of Ukraine is not 

required for its construction. However, in the spirit of cooperation, the Russian Federation 

informed Ukraine of this decision prior to the start of its implementation by note No. 2511/2dsng 

of March 13, 2015. 

The construction of the bridge has been designed so as not to obstruct maritime traffic 

along the Kerch-Enikalsky Channel, taking into account, among other things, its depth. The 

previously established maximum length and draft of vessels remain unchanged. The maximum air 

draft will be a height of 33 m.

The bridge design takes into consideration all potential environmental risks in order to 

minimize damage to the marine environment during its construction and subsequent utilization. 

Appropriate environmental monitoring is being carried out at all stages of the bridge’s

construction. 

In addition to other weather factors, the structural design of the bridge has factored in the 

ice conditions in the Kerch Strait. An icebreaking fleet will be deployed in winter when necessary.

With respect to some navigation restrictions planned for August – early September 2017, 

they will be temporary in nature (not more than 72 hours continuously), will only be introduced 

during the performance of work, and will terminate immediately upon completion of the technical 

operations. Vessel captains will be notified ahead of time of each navigation stoppage.  
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At all other times within the prescribed periods during which an area is closed for navigation, 

vessels will be able to traverse the Kerch-Enikalsky Channel unimpeded in accordance with 

applicable rules. These measures are nondiscriminatory in nature.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Russian Federation would like to avail itself of the 

opportunity to renew to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Ukraine assurances of its esteem.

Moscow, August 4, 2017 

[stamp:] Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the 
Russian Federation, No. 1 
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